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NEWSLETTER No. 46
December 2007

	IBBY SA  Box 847  Howard Place  7450  South Africa

email  info@ibbysa.org.za 

Books for Africa newsletter email  booksforafrica@iafrica.com 
website  www.ibbysa.org.za 


· IBBY SA is the South African section of IBBY.

· IBBY is the International Board on Books for Young People.

· IBBY SA’s area of interest is everything to do with South African books for children and young people.

· If you are a member of IBBY SA, you are also a member of IBBY.

· IBBY’s 2004 World Congress was hosted by IBBY SA in Cape Town.
· Its next World Congress will be in Copenhagen, Denmark, in 2008

Hartlik welkom! Geniet die nuusbrokkies en die artikels wat volg.

Come on in, and enjoy what the newsletter has to offer by way of news and thought-provoking ideas!
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VinnigVra Kompetisie / QuickQuiz Competition
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Last time we asked in which cities these IBBY World Congresses happened or would happen: 

Answers: 

2004: Cape Town 

2006: Macau 

2008: Copenhagen 

And the answers came to us from: Leone Tiemensma.
We have sent her an airline ticket to Copen … no, we haven’t! Just kidding, Leone. We have sent her the IBBY brochure advertising the Copenhagen Congress that takes place from 7 to 10 September 2008. (And a book.) 

This time round … it’s all about Numbers. See how many number-answers you can give for these nine questions:

a) Darrel Bristow-Bovey’s heroic effort at a teenage novel.

b) Hoeveelkantkind?

c) How many round moons and a star for me?

d) How many friends were there in Jacana’s taxi?

e) The howmanyth man was found floating in OUP’s school swimming pool?

f) How many books are there in the Jacana series Exploring Our Provinces?

g) Which house-number in Dianne Case’s Queen’s Road?

h) How many books do we say there are in IBBY SA’s list of Represent-ative South African Books for Children and Young People?

i) Which flat-number in Mogamat I Davids’s Colleen Court?

Nudge, nudge: Did you notice that the numbers get bigger all the time? Slim, nè?

The person with the highest number of correct answers wins who-knows-how-many books as a prize! Send your answer quickly in case our stock of prize books dwindles. Send your email answer to booksforafrica@iafrica.com .

Clue: All the answers can be found in the IBBY SA list of Blankety-Blank-Blank Representative South African Books for Children and Young People. NB electronic copy available from booksforafrica@iafrica.com .
More Winners! / Wenners Almal!
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Congratulations to Dianne Case on winning, with Yvonne Hart, the English category in the 2007 Maskew Miller Longman Literature Award, with the teen novel Katy of Sky Road. Of course, Dianne has had a number of winners before, notably Love, David (winner of the 1986 Young Africa Award) and 92 Queen’s Road (winner of the 1991 Percy FitzPatrick Prize). She also wrote a book with the title You Are a Winner! You so are, Dianne! 
Veels geluk aan Jaco Jacobs, die wenner in Afrikaans met Verneukpan; en aan Francois Bloemhof, as naaswenner, met Stad aan die einde van die wêreld. Albei van hulle is vorige pryswenners. Jaco verskyn op ons 2008 IBBY Honour List met Suurlemoen. Francois het die 2006 Sanlamprys gewen met Nie vir kinders nie. Ons is altyd bly as ons IBBY SA-lede erkenning ontvang.

The Exclusive Books Reading Trust
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At the luncheon for the Exclusive Books IBBY SA Award in September 2007, guests heard about the social responsibility activities in the area of reading development that Exclusive Books undertakes. We asked Penny Hochfeld to write and tell all of our members about this. It’s pretty impressive.

In 2003 Exclusive Books established a Reading Trust to fund literacy, library and reading projects around the country, with a particular emphasis on the donation of children’s books and the development of children’s reading. The funds for this Trust derive from the profits of the branch of Exclusive Books in Domestic Departures at O R Tambo Airport.  The three Trustees are Zakes Mda, Mandla Langa, and Brian Wafawarowa. 

· The first project of the Trust was the donation of a fully fitted and stocked container library for the children of an informal community called Zamimpilo in Riverlea, south-west of Johannesburg. In addition to the actual container, we donated about 3000 children’s books for this library, which was officially handed over to the City of Johannesburg on 28 July 2004. Chris van Wyk, who grew up in Riverlea, was the inspiring speaker at the joyous hand-over ceremony.

· The big project for the next financial year was the construction and stocking of a two-room community library in the remote rural village of Ndodeni, in the southern Drakensberg of KwaZulu-Natal. We provided about 3000 books in English and Zulu for pre-primary and primary school children and for newly literate adults. The library was handed over to the Family Literacy Project (an NGO) on 22 March 2006, and is run by eighteen mothers and grandmothers in the village who have themselves only recently acquired basic literacy skills in Zulu. The library is the only brick building in the village, and has become the focus of community activities. We also provided a toilet, and a rainwater tank; we facilitated a donation from our holding company, Johncom, for the digging of a borehole; and we arranged the donation of a roundabout water pump for the use of the entire village. So the facility will surely make a difference to the people of Ndodeni.

· The next Reading Trust project has just been completed. Our partner is an NGO called ITEC (The Institute of Training and Education for Capacity-building) that provides skills, training and resources to schools and communities in the Eastern Cape. The construction of a new, enlarged library was funded by an overseas donor, while we provided the shelving and new book stock (about 3000 books), carpeting, library furniture, the security systems, and a toilet and a ramp for disabled users. The guest speaker on this occasion was Gcina Mhlophe, who has family roots in the Eastern Cape, and who celebrated the library, and sang and told stories in her usual inimitable fashion.

· Since January 2006, the Exclusive Books Reading Trust has been funding a reading development project at Emfundisweni Primary School in Alexandra, Johannesburg. The Deputy Principal says, ‘Ever since the inception of this project, we have seen our Grade 4 learners’ literacy skills developing continuously, their reading level has improved unbelievably, their comprehension level cannot be explained.’ Two dedicated teachers from a private school in Johannesburg are running this project, and the impact on the development of both the learners and the teachers involved has been remarkable.

· In support of the NGO Project Literacy, in November/December 2006 we supplied 2124 books in XiTsonga, TshiVenda and SiPedi for young children for the ‘Run Home to Read’ project in Limpopo. What an innovative, proactive project! Project Literacy developed a kit to suit semi-literate parents and to encourage parental involvement in preparing pre-schoolers for school, with the help of locally-based ‘Reading Champions’ and the support of local public libraries. The programme is being extended to Soshanguve (north of Pretoria) this year. One of the unexpected results of this programme has been the wonderful bonding between the caregivers and the little ones they are sharing the books with, and the growing understanding of these caregivers that they can and must be involved in the education of their children.

· The next project is already well under way. Inspired by the long-term aim of the successful Franschhoek Festival, we are donating a children’s container library to the settlement of Groendal in Franschhoek. Working once again with Biblionef SA, we are providing children’s books in English, Afrikaans and Xhosa, and we hope the library might even be up and running for the December school holidays. We are also supporting the community library and the new primary school (due to open in January 2008) in the informal settlement of Vrygrond near Muizenberg.

There are amazing projects being run in this country by amazing people. The Exclusive Books Reading Trust is privileged to be working with some of them, trying to share our passionate belief that books can change lives.

– Penny Hochfeld

CSI Manager

Exclusive Books Head Office

IBBY News
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Richard Bamberger died on 11 November 2007 at his home in Vienna. He was 97.
As one of the founders of IBBY, Richard Bamberger was closely connected to IBBY for over 50 years. Before he answered Jella Lepman’s invitation to establish IBBY, he had already founded the Austrian Children’s Book Club in 1949. Later on in 1965 he established the International Institute for Children’s Literature and Reading Research in Vienna, which became the home of the Austrian Section of IBBY; he remained its director until 1980. He was elected IBBY President in 1962 and served until 1966. During his term as president, IBBY expanded and many permanent links to international organisations, including UNESCO, were established. In 1963 he and Jella Lepman co-founded IBBY’s journal Bookbird, and he served as editor until 1982. He was awarded Honorary Membership of IBBY in 1978 during the IBBY Congress in Würzberg, Germany and received the Jella Lepman Medal in 1991.

– Patsy Aldana, IBBY President
Membership Fees for 2008–2010
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Individual membership has been fixed at R100 per annum for the three years 2008 to 2010. Any institution with a small number of members (a library, a school, etc.) is invited to pay the individual membership fees for people in the institution who are named and whose contact details are given.

Corporate membership for 2008–2010 is available at R1 200 for large institutions who wish to pay membership fees for up to 12 of their staff; these people need to be named and their contact details given. 

In all cases, the nominated people are full members of IBBY SA, each with full voting rights; and each nominated person will receive the Books for Africa newsletter by email (not by post).

Discounted membership: 10% discount is offered if you pay for all three years now, i.e. for individuals R270 for 2008–2010; for corporates, R3 240 for 2008–10.

Donations: Subscriptions help us with our operational expenses (rent, telephone, email, wages, postage, etc). We need help with paying our IBBY dues (approx. R5000 p.a.), Honour List nomination fees (R3000 every 2nd year), Hans Christian Andersen nomination fees (R3000 every 2nd year), our BookBash meetings and indabas, etc. If you can make any donation over and above your membership fee, that would be appreciated.

Overseas membership: Because of bank charges, the 2008 membership fee is either $32 or £16. Newsletters will be emailed and not posted.

All memberships: If you have to have your Books for Africa newsletters posted (6 p.a.), please add R30 / $2 / £1 .

Methods of payment:

1 Send a cheque or postal order with your name and contact details to 

IBBY SA   Box 847   Howard Place   7450

If you are paying for more than one membership, please enclose the list of members and their contact details, especially email address.
2 Pay the appropriate amount into our bank account by direct deposit:

Bank:


First National Bank
Branch Name: 
Howard Place
Branch No.: 

200309

Account No.: 

52311041801

Kind of account: 
Current
In the name of: 
SACBF (please use this until further notice)

Reference:  
’08 fee + your name (please remember to give your name or we can’t trace your payment)

Please email proof of your direct deposit to info@ibbysa.org.za . If you are paying for more than one membership, please email the list of members and their contact details, especially email address

INVOICE
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Due to: IBBY SA  Box 847   Howard Place   7450

Due by: 

NB If you are a member whose membership-fee is paid by your firm as part of a Corporate Membership, please submit this invoice to the relevant financial officer.

Tick the appropriate box/es and insert amount/s:

	Individual Membership



	
	Individual Unpaid 2007 fee 


	@ R 75
	

	
	Individual 2008 fee 


	@ R 100
	

	
	OR 10% Discounted 

Individual 2008–2010 fee


	@ R 270


	

	Corporate Membership



	
	Corporate Unpaid 2007 fee


	@ R 1000
	

	
	Corporate 2008 fee



	@ R 1200
	

	
	OR 10% Discounted 

Corporate 2008–2010 fee


	@ R 3 240


	

	Donation


	

	TOTAL PAID


	


Donations: 

Subscriptions help us with our operational expenses (rent, telephone, email, wages, postage, etc). We need help with paying our IBBY dues (approx. R5000 p.a.), Honour List nomination fees (R3000 every 2nd year), Hans Christian Andersen nomination fees (R3000 every 2nd year), our BookBash meetings and indabas, etc. If you can make any donation over and above your membership fee, that would be appreciated.

To pay by direct deposit:

Bank: 


First National Bank
Branch Name: 

Howard Place
Branch No.: 

200309

Account No.: 

52311041801

Kind of account: 

Current
In the name of: 

SACBF or IBBY SA
Reference:  

’08 fee + your name (or we can’t trace your payment)

Please email proof of your direct deposit to info@ibbysa.org.za .

A look back at IBBY SA’s 2007 Events Calendar
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January  

· IBBY SA Exec Meeting

· We work on the 100 Books list

February  

· We meet with Cape Town Book Fair to negotiate the IBBY SA stand

· We send out Newsletter No. 41
· We work on the 100 Books list

March  

· We work on the 100 Books list

· We negotiate the Exclusive Books IBBY SA Award

· The Summer BookBash: Publishers ’n’ Pizza

April 

· IBBY SA Exec Meeting

· We send out Newsletter No. 42
May 

· We attend Cape Town Book Fair Exhibitors’ Briefing

· We finalise the 100 Books list

June 

· We send out Newsletter No. 43
· IBBY SA stand at the Cape Town Book Fair 16–19 June

· The Autumn BookBash: Meet the Small Indie Publishers 

 July 

· IBBY SA Exec meeting

· Meeting of Honour List Books Jury

· 
Members of Jury read submissions for Exclusive Books IBBY SA Award

August 

· IBBY SA Annual General Meeting

· The Winter BookBash: Peta Coplans in Conversation with Jude Daly and Niki Daly

· We send out Newsletter No. 44

· Meeting of Exclusive Books IBBY SA Award Jury

· We host event announcing the 2008 Honour List books at the Centre for the 

Book

September 

· IBBY SA Exec special meeting to plan Ukufunda kuNgca! get-together

· The Spring BookBash: the Exclusive Books IBBY SA Award luncheon at Yum restaurant in Johannesburg

October 

· We send out Newsletter No. 45
· Meeting of IBBY SA Exec

November 

· Ukufunda kuNgca! get-together

December 

· We send out Newsletter No. 46
· We take a bit of a breather

· And 
           we 
                 wish 
                          you … 

Season’s Greetings
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Thanks from the IBBY SA Exec for your support throughout the year. It’s been great. We wish you all a happy, restful, healthy holiday season. Enjoy it all, and don’t forget to set aside some time to do some reading! If your holiday season involves giving presents, give a book! If you have small children in a kilometre radius of you, read them a story! 
We look forward to your support again in 2008.

End

Text: Robin Malan
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